
Dear Elders and brethren  

  

I pray all is well with North beach congregation ,we are all doing well here in Africa it is 

our winter months now so the weather is allot cooler and more tolerable .I had a small accident 

and cut my hand and ended up having to go for stitches , but all is healed and fine now . 

  

  

The brethren are all well in Zimbabwe , my trips in have been uneventful which is always 

good news . I am continuing with the drought relief distribution as well as the normal preaching 

and teaching I do at all the congregations .I baptized 2 people in the Sadzagwena area and the 

churches are all in good standing and are faithful. 

  

The brethren are very grateful and humbled by the help they have received for food, and 

in allot of cases it’s the bag of maize I deliver that is keeping not just them but their family alive 

,thank you again for your love and compassion for our brethren here in Africa . 

  

The Botswana work is also moving along well , all the brethren are well , in Botswana 

too I am still distributing the drought maize to all the brethren .The dire need of brethren in 

Botswana is not as great as in Zimbabwe , none the less those who are receiving help really need 

it and are very grateful .The Churches are all well and the many children who also attend the 

bible studies are always a treat over 300 between the three churches in Botswana . 

  

The Mabalabala work in South Africa is also doing well , only we were very saddened to 

lose  brother Luxon to Liver cancer 2 weeks ago , he had such a quick and short sickness we did 

not expect such a sudden death only 1 week after his diagnosis. There has been no other changes 

in the month . 

  

Drought Relief : 

  

I like to keep a strict  and transparent record of funds received for the help for drought .I 

then update all who are evolved .I know that North beach was contributing an extra $500 per 



month paid into my account for food , I had included this amount in my last update of food needs 

until end August .I have noticed that over the last few months this contribution is no longer 

happening .I know that each congregation has its own commitments and budget and please 

understand that I am very grateful for all who have helped our brethren here in Africa , its only 

for the purpose of maintaining my records and transparency, that I need to know and record if 

this help is over, and when was the last deposit was made , since I am not online with my bank it 

takes time for statements to arrive .I will really appreciate your feedback on this . 

  

Thank you again to you for your continued love and support for me and the Lords work 

here in Africa  , please keep us in your prayers . 

  

In Him  

  

Warren Scholtz. 

 


